
   

 
 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  Guy Newbery, Interim Fire Chief  

DATE:  October 1, 2020 

SUBJECT: Report from the Interim Fire Chief on Accepting the Terms of an 

Emergency Management Performance Grant and Appropriating and 

Accepting the Sum of $119,765 for Emergency Operations Center Support 

Equipment 

 
 

Recommendation 

 

The Fire Department requests that the City Council accept this report. 

 

Background 

 

The City received notification from the New Hampshire Department of Safety that an EMPG 

application for $119,765 in grant funding to address critical infrastructure protection needs and 

the acquisition of emergency operations center support equipment has met the required 

guidelines. The next step in the process requires City Council to accept the terms of the grant.  

 

Discussion 

 
The City of Concord’s Local Emergency Operations Plan identifies the Fire Department Training 

Facility as the primary emergency operations center. This grant will allow the Fire Department 

Training Facility to fully support this mission. 
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